Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:

As our community approaches its first phase of having the local Rushey Mead Library close, prior to its integration to the community hall, the uncertainty and possible cessation of services (certainly in the interim) leaves many extremely worried.

We have been made aware that promising plans had been submitted to the council by an independent community group known to be the "User Group".

We kindly request to gain visibility of all correspondence between the User Group and the council, particularly the community plans. We intend to review and determine the level of consideration given by the council to the proposals - that many deem to be workable for both parties.

Leicester City Council has not received any plans or other communication from a group or persons calling themselves the “User Group”.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

